
Short Title: Radon Testing for Home Purchase

Fiscal Note S.B. 109

Sponsor: Osmond, A. 2014 General Session

Enactment of this bill will cost the Department of Environmental Quality approximately $12,600 one-time 

in FY 2015  and $1,000 ongoing in FY 2016. The one-time costs are to develop rules for the program 

and to create a radon information pamphlet. The ongoing costs are to keep the pamphlet up to date and 

to review and revise rules as needed.

State Government (UCA 36-12-13(2)(b))

FY 2014 FY 2015 FY 2016State Budget Detail Table

Revenue $0 $0 $0

Expenditure:

$0 $1,000General Fund $1,000

$0 $12,600General Fund, One-Time $0

$0 ($1,000)General Fund, One-Time $0

Total Expenditure $0 $12,600 $1,000

Net Impact, All Funds (Rev.-Exp.) $0 ($12,600) ($1,000)

Net Impact, General/Education Funds $0 ($12,600) ($1,000)

State of Utah, Office of the Legislative Fiscal Analyst1/8/2014, 07:30 AM, Lead Analyst: Oh, A./Attorney: CRG

Enactment of this bill likely will not result in direct, measurable costs for local governments.

Local Governments (UCA 36-12-13(2)(c))

Enactment of this bill requires a purchaser of a residential property to perform a radon test. Depending 

on the type of test, short-term or long-term, the cost of the test can range from $10-$160 (per test, per 

residential property).

Direct Expenditures by Utah Residents and Businesses (UCA 36-12-13(2)(d))

Not RequiredPerformance Note (JR 4-2-404):
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